

North Yorkshire County Council



Headteacher Mr C Hellawell

Telephone (01947) 896230

E-mail: admin@goathland.n-yorks.sch.uk

www.goathland.n-yorks.sch.uk

Goathland Primary School
Beckhole Road
Goathland
Whitby
North Yorkshire
YO22 5ND

21 July 2017

Dear Parents

NEWSLETTER - Week 38

17 July Whole School Summer Day Out in Whitby – The whole school had an 'interesting' day out in Whitby! Fortunately the weather was lovely so we had a super time together on the beach. Thank you to Mrs Turford for bringing our picnic down to the harbour for us to enjoy.

End of Year Assembly/Year 6— It was lovely to see so many of you at our assembly yesterday. We would like to wish our leavers well as they progress on to secondary school and look forward to hearing about their adventures in the future!

Base 1 trip to the National Railway Museum, York – Base 1 had a fabulous time at the National Railway Museum in York. We took part in a wonderful workshop with lots of dressing up and actions where we learned all about the Rocket and the people who helped build it. We were able to explore the full size trains and even had a ride on the miniature railway!

Next Term – Base 1's topic next term is 'Journeys' and we will begin the topic looking at 'Holidays near and far'. If anyone is going away in the summer we would appreciate a postcard bringing back to add to our display.

Base 2 will be learning about rainforests and woodlands taking a cross-curricular approach. The whole school is to be involved in a Heritage project entitled 'The Centenary Walk'...details to follow in September.

The Whitby & Moors Children's Centre – are planning lots of activities this summer for local families with children of all ages – such as fun days, treasure hunt, trips, play sessions and more. All activities are either FREE or very low cost. To receive a free copy of our newsletter please phone 01609 533819 or email whitbyandthemoorscc@northyorks.gov.uk

FAMILY FUN DAY

Thursday 27th July, 1pm – 4pm @ Whitby & The Moors Children's Centre Includes Morely's Exotic Animals, games, crafts, games, emergency services and more! All ages welcome with a parent/carer

Newsletters – please note all newsletters can be found on our website for your reference.

Goathland Gazette- The latest edition has been sent home today. Copies are on sale in the Post Office should you like to purchase more.

200 Club – this has been running for several years now and has greatly supported our School Fund, which goes to help pay for visits and transport that the children go on throughout the year. Sadly membership has diminished over recent times therefore we would be very grateful if all parents would help support this and spread the word among friends and family. If you need a 200 application for new members please ask at school office, any payments due may be brought into school.

Decorator- The outside of school will be decorated during the holidays. Please note this includes the railings!

Mrs Jenkinson- We said a 'fond farewell' to Mrs Jenkinson on her retirement. We thank her for her many years at school and hope she enjoys the freedom to travel and relax in the years to come.

End of Term – thank you for all your support, help and kind gifts this term. We hope you have a good summer and look forward to hearing all about it when we return in September! **School will re-open on Tuesday 5 September.**

Goathland Flower & Vegetable Show is on Saturday 12 August 2017 at the Village Hall

The show opens at 2pm, sports are at 2.30pm and prizes are awarded at 4pm.

Base 1's poems and pictures have been handed to the show secretary and will be entered on your behalf at no cost. Base 2 have had their poems handed in and these will also be entered. It would be great if Base 2 pupils could enter a picture (I'm sure you have done some brilliant ones at school) on entry night. If you are not around on the day of the show and want to enter a picture as well please let Helen know on 896444 or drop it in at 1 Oakfield Avenue and it will be entered on your behalf.

Your sunflowers will be measured on the Friday before the show. There are plenty of other children's classes to enter and you are welcome to have a go at any of the other classes as well. Your house should have received a schedule but if not please collect one from the Post Office. Prize money is £1 for a first, 50p for a second and 20p for a third. Remember to collect your prize money at the end of the show. Entry night is on Thursday 12 August 7 - 9 p.m. at the Village Hall, please remember to bring your photos on entry night but everything else can be brought along on show day between 9 and 11 a.m.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Bennion Acting Headteacher